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                                   ------------   ------------   --------------

EXPENSES
  General & Administrative ....    $      2,111   $      2,272   $        2,372
  Professional Fees ...........             650          3,429            6,929
                                   ------------   ------------   --------------
                                          2,761          5,701            9,301

Loss Before Income Taxes ......    $     (2,761)  $     (5,701)  $       (9,301)
                                   ------------   ------------   --------------

Provision for Income Taxes ....              --             --               --
                                   ------------   ------------   --------------

Net Loss ......................    $     (2,761)  $     (5,701)  $       (9,301)
                                   ============   ============   ==============

PER SHARE DATA:

  Basic and diluted loss per
   common share ...............    $         --   $         --   $           --
                                   ============   ============   ==============

  Basic and diluted weighted
   average common shares
   outstanding ................       9,540,659      9,178,909        9,175,089
                                   ============   ============   ==============

   The accompanying notes are an integral part of these financial statements.
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CEO of the company at no charge to the company.

Recently Issued Accounting Pronouncements
- -----------------------------------------

The Company has adopted all recently issued accounting pronouncements. The
adoption of the accounting pronouncements, including those not yet effective, is
not anticipated to have a material effect on the financial position or results
of operations of the Company.

NOTE 3. SUBSEQUENT EVENTS

We have evaluated events and transactions that occurred subsequent to November
30, 2010 through Deceber 15, 2010, the date the financial statements were
issued, for potential recognition or disclosure in the accompanying financial
statements. Other than the disclosures above, we did not identify any events or
transactions that should be recognized or disclosed in the accompanying
financial statements.

                                       10

ITEM 2. MANAGEMENT DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS OF FINANCIAL CONDITION AND RESULTS OF
        OPERATION

Overview

Hidden Ladder, Inc. is a development stage company and was incorporated in
Florida on February 23, 2010, to design a hidden escape ladder for homeowners.
It has no operations and in accordance with ASC 915 is considered to be in the
development stage.

Results of Operations
- ---------------------

The following discussion should be read in conjunction with the condensed
financial statements and segment data and in conjunction with the Company's S-1
and amended S-1/A's. Results or interim periods may not be indicative of results
for the full year.

During the first three months of the fiscal year 2010 the Company was focused on
preparing the documentation required to be filed with the Securities and
Exchange Commission (SEC) and with the Financial Industry Regulatory Authority
(FINRA). On March 25, 2010 the Company filed a Registration Form S-1 and also
filed S-1/A Amendments with the SEC. The Registration Form S-1 and S-1/A
Amendments were deemed effective as of August 19, 2010.

Results of Operations

The Company did not generate any revenue during the quarter ended November 30,
2010.

Total expenses the three (3) months ending November 30, 2010 were $2,761
resulting in an operating loss for the period of $2,761. Basic net loss per
share amounting to $.001 for the three (3) months ending November 30, 2010.

General and Administrative expenses consisted primarily of filing and bank fees
were $2,111 and professional fees for legal and accounting services were $650
for the three (3) months ending November 30, 2010 respectively.

Liquidity and Capital Resources
- -------------------------------

At November 30, 2010 we had working capital of $11,699 consisting of cash on
hand of $12,349 net of accounts payable as compared to working capital of $5,400
at February 28, 2010 and cash of $9,000.

Net cash used in operating activities for the nine months ended November 30,
2010 was $8,651 and $8,651 for the period from inception on February 23, 2010
through November 30, 2010.

ITEM 3. QUANTITATIVE AND QUALITATIVE DISCLOSURES ABOUT MARKET RISK.

Not applicable to a smaller reporting company.
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31.2     Rule 13(a)-14(a)/15(d)-14(a) Certification of principal financial and
         accounting officer

32.1     Section 1350 Certification of principal executive officer and principal
         financial and accounting officer

                                   SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the
registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned thereunto duly authorized.

                                        Hidden Ladder, Inc

                                        BY: /s/ David Johnson
                                            -------------------
                                            David Johnson
                                            President, Secretary, Treasurer,
                                            Principal Executive Officer,
                                            Principal Financial and Accounting
                                            Officer and Sole Director

                                       Dated: December 16, 2010
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                                  EXHIBIT 31.2

                     RULE 13A-14(A)/15D-14(A) CERTIFICATION

   I, David Johnson, certify that:

   1. I have reviewed this quarterly report on Form 10-Q for the period ended
November 30, 2010 of Hidden Ladder;

   2. Based on my knowledge, this report does not contain any untrue statement
of a material fact or omit to state a material fact necessary to make the
statements made, in light of the circumstances under which such statements were
made, not misleading with respect to the period covered by this report;

   3. Based on my knowledge, the financial statements, and other financial
information included in this report, fairly present in all material respects the
financial condition, results of operations and cash flows of the registrant as
of, and for, the periods presented in this report;

   4. The registrant's other certifying officer(s) and I are responsible for
establishing and maintaining disclosure controls and procedures (as defined in
Exchange Act Rules 13a-15(e) and 15d-15(e)) and internal control over financial
reporting (as defined in Exchange Act Rules 13a-15(f) and 15-d-15(f)) for the
registrant and have:

      a. Designed such disclosure controls and procedures, or caused such
disclosure controls and procedures to be designed under our supervision, to
ensure that material information relating to the registrant, including its
consolidated subsidiaries, is made known to us by others within those entities,
particularly during the period in which this report is being prepared;

      b. Designed such internal control over financial reporting, or caused such
internal control over financial reporting to be designed under our supervision,
to provide reasonable assurance regarding the reliability of financial reporting
and the preparation of financial statements for external purposes in accordance
with generally accepted accounting principles;

      c. Evaluated the effectiveness of the registrant's disclosure controls and
procedures and presented in this report our conclusions about the effectiveness
of the disclosure controls and procedures, as of the end of the period covered
by this report based on such evaluation; and

      d. Disclosed in this report any change in the registrant's internal
control over financial reporting that occurred during the registrant's most
recent fiscal quarter (the registrant's fourth fiscal quarter in the case of an
annual report) that has materially affected, or is reasonably likely to
materially affect, the registrant's internal control over financial reporting;
and

   5. The registrant's other certifying officer(s) and I have disclosed, based
on our most recent evaluation of internal control over financial reporting, to
the registrant's auditors and the audit committee of the registrant's board of
directors (or persons performing the equivalent functions):

      a. All significant deficiencies and material weaknesses in the design or
operation of internal control over financial reporting which are reasonably
likely to adversely affect the registrant's ability to record, process,
summarize and report financial information; and

      b. Any fraud, whether or not material, that involves management or other
employees who have a significant role in the registrant's internal control over
financial reporting.

      December 16, 2010                 /s/ David Johnson
                                        -----------------
                                        David Johnson, President, Principal
                                        Financial and Accounting Officer



                                  EXHIBIT 32.1

                           SECTION 1350 CERTIFICATION

         In connection with the quarterly report of Hidden Ladder (the
"Company") on Form 10-Q for the period ended November 30, 2010 as filed with the
Securities and Exchange Commission (the "Report"), I, David Johnson, President
of the Company, certify, pursuant to 18 U.S.C. SS. 1350, as adopted pursuant to
Section 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002, that:

         1. The Report fully complies with the requirements of Section 13(a) or
15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934; and

         2. The information contained in the Report fairly presents, in all
material respects, the financial condition and result of operations of the
Company.

December 16, 2010                       /s/ David Johnson
                                        -----------------
                                        David Johnson, President, Principal
                                        Executive Officer, Principal Financial
                                        and Accounting officer

A signed original of this written statement required by Section 906, or other
document authenticating, acknowledging, or otherwise adopting the signature that
appears in typed form within the electronic version of this written statement
has been provided to the Company and will be retained by the Company and
furnished to the Securities and Exchange Commission or its staff upon request.


